Minutes from Retiree and Staff Benefits Committee May 20, 2014
We met in Room 418, Mizzou North.  Those present were Peter Wilden, Mary Ann Rotert, Mona Rehmert, Steve Pallardy, Linda Cooperstock, Marjorie Leavene, Lisa Wimmenauer, Doris Littrell, and visitor Jack Batterson.

Lisa brought the update from the UM Total Rewards Task Force.  They began meeting last Summer and finished their work in April 2014.  Information can be found on the Total Rewards home page about presentations to the Board of Curators and progress of the task force.  The Task Force recommendations are high level and directional, rather than specific.  The UM Retirement and Staff Benefits Committee (RSB)  is charged with taking the Task Force Recommendations and formulating specific recommendations for implementation.
There will likely be significant changes to the role of benefits, giving more flexibility to individuals.  The committee is assigned to review actions through a multi-year process.

Post 65 (Medicare –eligible) medical care is likely to be one of the first issues addressed – potentially next year.  The marketplace is changing so rapidly that it may be that this group can get as much or better medical care for the same price or less than they are paying now.

Cost of benefits v. salary – a cap has not yet been set but should be soon.  We are self-insured.  Our health care costs are less than the national average, but the task force thinks we can do better.  

They are looking at healthy behaviors and how to reward them.    Future recommendations will also emphasize flexibility, but no specific decisions have yet been made about what that might look like.  
57% of the University employees make $50,000 or less.  The committee is becoming more data-driven regarding participation rates, demographics, etc.  Another system committee monitors investment portfolio performance.  
They will look at staff leave as well as possible faculty options for short-term disability. (Currently no official leave policy for faculty.)

They are exploring options for alternate healthcare delivery.  One program the Task Force studied offered on-site clinics for employees and their families. – want convenient access to basic medical care.

The RSB will continue meeting throughout the summer.   There will be additional opportunities for employee input.  
Respectfully submitted,

Doris Littrell

Secretary for the Day

